

# **Evesham Township School District**

Meland Administration Building, 25 South Maple Avenue, Marlton, NJ 08053 www.evesham.k12.nj.us (856) 983-1800 Fax # (856) 983-2939

Dr. Justin Smith, Superintendent Mr. John Recchinti, School Business Administrator Ms. Danielle T. Magulick, Director of Curriculum & Instruction Mr. Richard G. Dantinne, Jr., Director of Personnel

September 11, 2020

Dear ETSD Families,

First and foremost, I would like to take a moment today, September 11, to honor the memory of the Americans we lost, 19 years ago, as well as the heroes who ran toward danger that day and in the days that followed. We remember the pain, and also the courage, sacrifice, and outpouring of love that defined our response and who we are as a country. Our schools recognized this today.

Week 1! It is amazing to have your children back, in-person and virtually. We are working on improvements in technology, full remote class size, traffic flow, and other areas. A few updates are below.

## **Evesham Child Care, Teddy Bear Academy, and Remote Learning Care**

We have rolling registration for Early Child Care (ECC), Remote Learning Care (RLC), and Teddy Bear Academy (TBA). Families can register anytime for these excellent and convenient programs run by our caring staff. Please click the link above for more info and to register contact the ECC office at 856-988-0686 or Leah Perlmutter at perlmutterl@evesham.k12.nj.us.

### **Bus Route Changes**

Any bus route changes requested by parents this week through today, Sept. 11, will be processed on Monday and Tuesday next week and will be communicated to parents on Wednesday, Sept. 16. The first days of Cohorts A and B have resulted in a number of changes, and it is best to process the requests all in one batch on Monday and Tuesday in order to make sure the changes can be distributed properly as needed to better enable our bus capacity to continue adhering to CDC guidelines. Thank you for your understanding.

### **New Community Activities webpage**

This page <a href="https://www.evesham.k12.nj.us/community/community\_activities">https://www.evesham.k12.nj.us/community/community\_activities</a> has been added to our website under the Community tab, to share announcements from community groups. It will grow.

#### Senate Budget Committee Testimony from ETSD Superintendent

Please see the attached testimony I submitted this afternoon to our State Legislature. Our path to improved finances will be a journey of many steps and much listening. I will share more information in the time ahead.

Thank you,

Dr. Justin Smith Superintendent